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Town of Afton
County of Chenango

Present at the regular meeting were Supr. Robert Briggs, Mary Jo. Long,  John Lawrence,  Calvin
Tallmadge, Jamie Baciuska, and Highway Superintendent Lynn Shultis.

Visitors:  P Wenner, J Wenner, S Michaletz, F Bell Sr., B Latourette, S Dorsey, G Haynes,V Rivera, D
Logan, J Knapp, C Erickson, J Jones, K Colley, E Colley, C Gaydorus, A Gaydorus, L Warren, C Warren,
B Humphrey Sr., J Humphrey Sr., P McElliott, G Dawson, D Dawson, S Rice, B Schuldt, C Schmitz, E
Hromada, E Zablocki, P Sturtz, N Caldiero, W Caldiero, R Neeson, S Dougherty, J Dougherty, R Hogan,
B Olin, F Bullis Jr., M Barr, A Loeb, M Dougherty, C Male, K Michaels, B Heller, A Steinberg, M Bernhard,
D Knapp, R Loeb, R Colley, R Furman, A Leggett, C Henderson, C Dawson, D Squires, J Worden, J
Hager, D Fry, Eric Sturtz, J Degaramo, K R McGraw, E Reiling.

Bills were audited and ordered paid as follows:                                                                                     
General Fund claims Nos.36-50 totaling $4374.71 as listed in General Fund Abstract No.3 
dated March 10, 2011 and  

             Highway claims Nos.25-40 totaling $13179.09 as listed on Highway Abstract No.3 dated 
March 10, 2011.

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 6:51 p.m. with the salute to the flag. February 19,
2011 regular meeting minutes were read. M Long made the motion to accept minutes with correction to
bid opening date of March 10, 2011 in place of March 19, 2011, seconded by J Lawrence and passed
with an affirmative vote.

At 7 PM the stone bids were received and read as follows FS Lopke Contracting Inc., Alfred Gorick Co
Inc, Hanson Aggregates NY LLC, Warrens Excavation, Clark Companies, Cobleskill Stone Products.

After careful consideration the following bids were accepted as follows:

1st Stone awarded to Clark Companies with a FOB Basis of $8.75 per ton and $14.00 per ton delivered.

1A Stone awarded to Clark Companies with a FOB Basis of $9.25 per ton and $14.50 per ton delivered.

Sand awarded to Warrens on FOB Basis at $5.30 per cyd and $6.80 per cyd delivered.

Gravel awarded to Warrens on FOB Basis at  $5.80 per cyd and $7.30 per cyd delivered. 

Gravel awarded to Gorick on FOB Basis  at $4.45 per cyd and $9.95 per cyd delivered.

Small Cobbles awarded to Warren on FOB Basis at $6.00 per cyd and $7.50 per cyd delivered.

Small Cobbles awarded to Gorick on FOB Basis at $4.45 per cyd and $9.95 per cyd delivered.

Large Rip Rap not needed at this time.

Small Rip Rap not needed at this time.

Motion to accept these bids was made by J Baciuska and seconded by J Lawrence.  Approved

Recognition of Visitors

Floor was opened for comments speakers were as follows in order of appearance, A Gaydorus, E Colley,
C Colley, K Michaels, B Heller, M Bernhard,D Knapp, R Loeb, R Colley, P McElliott, P Sturtz, B
LaTourette,S Dorsey, D Furman, A Loeb, A Leggett, C Warren, P Wenner, C Henderson,C Dawson, D
Squires, J Knapp, J Worden, B Olin, D Fry, M Barr, E Sturtz, J Jones, J Dougherty, J Hager, J
DeGaramo, K R McGraw, E Reiling, A Gaydorus  Some speakers supported the law, some opposed and
called for a repeal of the law and some would like to see if the law could be made clearer and better.



Communications

1. Letter From Attny Downey concerning Tax Refund was reviewed.

2. Letter from NYMIR was discussed.

3 Letter from Town of Coventry was reviewed.

4. Letter from Richard Hanna read concerning FEMA assistance with garage.

5. Letter from Elaine Zablocki was distributed for review.

Committee Reports

1. Financial Reports  for March were reviewed.

2. March Justice Reports were distributed.

3. Code Enforcement Report for March was distributed.

4. Assessor reports for March were distributed. .

5. March Highway Report was given with County Plowing at 746.7 miles at $7743.27 received. Also given
was information on pull behind broom that Mr. Shultis was requested to get.  Mr Shultis also discussed  a
Repeater for the Town radios and the possibility of sharing the expense with Town of Bainbridge
Approximate cost to be $5000 split two ways.  C Tallmadge made motion to pursue the repeater with the
Town of Bainbridge, Seconded by J Lawrence and approved.  A motion to collect Bids on 2006 or newer
sweeper with warrantee options was made by C Tallmadge and Seconded by J Baciuska and approved

6. March Animal Control Report given.

7. Buildings and Ground nothing to report

Old Business

None at this time.

New Business

None at this time.

Motion to adjourn made at 10:20 pm by M Long and seconded by J Baciuska, approved.
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